DEEP Marine Fisheries News



November 22, 2023

N23-38

Quota Managed Species Meeting Notice

A meeting of seafood dealers and commercial fishermen that harvest quota-managed species has been scheduled for **2 pm**, **Thursday**, **December 7**, **2023**, at DEEP Marine Headquarters, Boating Education Center (rear building).

The purpose of this meeting is to receive input on strategies to manage the 2024 commercial quotas, to share access equitably among endorsement holders by season, optimize economic returns, and to prevent fishery closures that could lead to higher discards of fish.

The Mid-Atlantic Fishery Management Council and Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission have agreed on coastwide commercial quota levels to recommend to NOAA Fisheries following the requirements of the federal fishery management plans for these species. The coastwide proposed quotas and Connecticut's share for 2024 are:

Species	Year	Commercial Quota (M lbs)	Summer Period Allocation	Summer Period Quota (M lbs)	Connecticut Allocation	CT Quota (lbs)	% Change	
Summer Flounder	2023	15.27			6.04%	922,725	-78.5%	
	2024	8.79			2.26%	198,394	-70.370	
Scup	2023	14.01	38.95%	5.46	3.154	172,208	+51.9%	
	2024	21.3	38.95%	8.29		261,667		
Black Sea Bass	2023	4.8			3.67%	176,160	+25%	
	2024	6.00			3.67%	220,200	T2J70	
Bluefish	2023	4.29			1.22%	54,094	-46.7%	
	2024	2.42			1.19%	28,847	-40.7%	

All quota amounts shown here are provisional, contingent on NOAA publication of final specifications and any adjustments for state quota overages.

For further information, contact the DEEP Marine Fisheries Program by email at deep.marine.fisheries@ct.gov, by mail at P.O. Box 719, Old Lyme, CT 06371 or by telephone at 860.434.6043 between the hours of 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday.

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act. If you are seeking a communication aid or service, have limited proficiency in English, wish to file an ADA or Title VI discrimination complaint, or require some other accommodation, including equipment to facilitate virtual participation, please contact us at 860-418-5910 or by email at deep.accommodations@ct.gov. Any person needing an accommodation for hearing impairment may call the State of Connecticut relay number - 711. In order to facilitate efforts to provide an accommodation, please request all accommodations as soon as possible following notice of any agency hearing, meeting, program or event.